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After some full discussions, the meeting unanimously agreed that pay transparency should be a 
mandatory system, and that the size of business it applies to will be important. Participants 
suggested that: 

• a pay transparency system will need to be designed to support different types and levels of 
business.  

• many large corporates are already measuring diversity including pay gaps. It is SME’s and 
those with variable working arrangements/employees, that will require more support to 
design a system that accurately reflects their situation. 

• ensuring that simplicity is at the heart of the system is key. 
• don’t reinvent the wheel, for example, use existing data collections systems e.g audited 

accounts and IRD returns. 
• education is critical, with available tools, an app, a place for employers to get consistent 

advice. 
  

 
 

 

 

Pay transparency changes in Australia 

The Australian Government introduced new legislation, The Workplace Gender Equality 
Amendment (Closing the Gender Pay Gap) Bill 2023  on 8 February 2023, which is designed to 
help close the workplace gender pay gap. Drawing on data already provided by employers, 
reporting will commence in 2024 for companies with 100 or more workers. The new reform was 
recommended by the 2021 Review of the Workplace Gender Equality Act 2012.  

 
 

 

 

Gender budgeting exercise: Analysis provided to the Treasury 

Ministry officials reviewed the gender analysis contained in 27 participating budget initiatives, and 
provided an assessment to the Treasury on 20 January. Our review looked at the direct and 
indirect impacts identified on women and girls, particularly wāhine Māori, how strong and complex 
the analysis carried out was, and whether any insights were missing from the analysis (such as 
further opportunities to highlight the gendered nature of society and key issues for women, and 
opportunities to tailor the initiative to further improve outcomes for women and girls and mitigate 
these challenges).  

Like the Pilot, the quality of analysis varied from in-depth and well-articulated findings that 
addressed the motherhood penalty, gender and ethnic pay gaps, women’s economic participation 
and wellbeing, and maternal health, to high-level statements. There was a marked increase in the 
quality of insights provided by agencies that participated in the Ministry’s workshops and ‘peer-
review’ service (where we gave feedback on the draft bids prior to their final submission). This 
approach has enabled agencies to provide deeper insights and obtain gender-disaggregated 
data. 

There are five Budget Ministers (BM) meetings to finalise the Budget package before it goes to 
Cabinet. The Ministry’s gender analysis has fed into the Vote Analyst’s assessments, which will 
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